
Section 843.85  Replacement of Leaded Plumbing Materials

a)	All replacement of leaded plumbing materials shall be performed by plumbers licensed and registered in accordance with the Illinois Plumbing License Law and inspected by an Illinois-certified plumbing inspector in accordance with Section 890.1910 of the Illinois Plumbing Code and Section 750.730 of the Plumbers Licensing Code.

b)	All replacement of leaded plumbing materials shall comply with the requirements of the Illinois Plumbing Code.

c)	When a lead service line is replaced under the LDAP, a complete lead service line replacement must be performed in accordance with Section 17.12 of the Environmental Protection Act [415 ILCS 5/17.12].  The property owner must provide notice to the owner or operator of the community water supply at least 45 days before commencing the lead service line replacement. In the case of an emergency repair, the owner of the potentially affected building must provide filters for each kitchen area that are certified by an accredited third-party certification body to meet the standards of NSF/ANSI 53 and NSF/ANSI 42 for the reduction of lead and particulate.

d)	Upon completion of the replacement of leaded plumbing materials, each work area shall pass a visual inspection and final acceptable lead in water hazard evaluation performed by a Department-licensed Lead Risk Assessor in accordance with the Lead Poisoning Prevention Code.  If the residence is licensed by the Illinois Department of Child and Family Services (DCFS) as a child care facility, lead in water mitigation measures and validation sampling shall also comply with the applicable requirements contained within the DCFS licensing standards (89 Ill. Adm. Code 406, 407, and 408). 
